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 Summary of Public Comments Received 

  

Comment Received Staff Response 
Concerns regarding a decrease in 
property value. 

Staff are not aware of any empirical evidence to 
suggest property values will decrease. 

Concerns regarding shadowing.  The proposal complies with the policies of the 
Urban Hamilton Official Plan regarding built form 
and scale and is adequately setback from the 
existing neighbouring single detached dwelling 
units. The proposed setbacks coupled with the 
height along the eastern property line will not 
create shadowing concerns.  

Concern regarding light pollution.  Through a future Site Plan Control application, the 
proponents will be required to submit a lighting plan 
that will unsure there is no spill over to 
neighbouring properties. 

Concerns regarding a loss of 
privacy. 
 
 

The proposal complies with the policies of the 
Urban Hamilton Official Plan regarding built form 
and scale and is adequately setback from the 
existing and proposed neighbouring single 
detached dwelling units. Through a future Site Plan 
Control application, requests for columnar trees 
and landscaping will be requested to mitigate these 
concerns. 

Concern regarding wildlife.  The proposal is it not home to any known 
significant wildlife habitat. Construction on the site, 
in particular site grading and preparation is planned 
to occur outside of the nesting season to minimally 
impact migratory birds. 

Concern regarding increased 
background noise with HVAC unit 
systems and coolers. 

The predicted noise levels will be evaluated 
through the Site Plan control application. The 
applicant in response has noted that HVAC units 
are being avoided and rather ERV units which 
manage ventilation will be used and contained 
within attic space.   
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Comment Received Staff Response 
Concern regarding construction 
such as flooding and mud.  

The applicant will be preparing a construction 
management plan which will plan for soils 
management and erosion control. Through the Site 
Plan Control application, a grading plan and 
stormwater management plan will be required as 
part of the approvals process. 

The development will create spill 
over parking in the area.  

Parking is proposed at 0.84 parking spaces per 
dwelling unit. In support of the reduced parking 
rate, the applicants provided a parking study as 
part of the Transportation Impact Study, prepared 
by IBI Group, dated December 23, 2022. The 
parking study reviewed municipal standards and 
conducted a parking survey of the existing multiple 
dwellings to better understand demand. The 
maximum parking demand at the existing site 
equated to 0.81 spaces per dwelling unit 
unoccupied during peak periods of utilization.  
Providing parking rates in accordance with the 
Glanbrook Zoning By-law No. 464 standard rate 
would result in an oversupply of parking. With 
regards to the amendment for the accessible 
parking, the applicant is proposing parking that is 
aligned with Zoning By-law No. 05-200 which is the 
most current standard in compliance with AODA 
requirements. 
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